

# MONTEREY PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2016

REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS



# EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT TO MPC GOVERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEES October 26, 2016

#### **FUNDRAISING**

- 1. Total Monthly Donations Received in September 2016: \$76,198.60.
- 2. **President's Circle Campaign:** The President's Circle (PC) campaign has raised \$106,820 so far this year, which is 43% of our \$250,000 goal.
- 3. Grants: So far this year, the Foundation has been awarded 14 grants, and has six others pending. Most recently, we submitted a proposal to the Monterey Peninsula Foundation to match funding received from the Giannini Trust for the Child Development Center's proposed Outdoor Learning Classroom. We are also in the process of developing an Awards for Innovation in Higher Education grant proposal, which involves both the Academic Affairs and Student Services divisions at MPC. The grant is due in February 2017 and will significantly strengthen MPC's partnership with California State University, Monterey Bay.
- 4. **Other Fundraising Activities:** The Foundation is preparing to send a year-end appeal to approximately 3,000 households in late November, 2017.

#### **EVENTS**

1. Alumni Reunion BBQ: October 15, 2016

The Alumni Committee held its annual reunion barbeque on October 15, 2016, with approximately 120 people in attendance. This year the event honored members of MPC's Football (1967), Swim (1972), and Golf (1990, 1991 & 1993) teams, and featured music, art, and dessert by MPC students. Proceeds from the event benefit the MPC Alumni Scholarship Fund.

2. 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Rubber Chicken Drop: November 5, 2016

Tickets are now on sale for the Booster Club's infamous Rubber Chicken Drop Raffle, which will be held during half-time at the November 5, 2016 football game (vs. Hartnell College). As usual, only 100 tickets will be sold!

3. Please Save the Date: Board & Volunteer Holiday Party

The Board is invited to attend the Foundation's annual Board & Volunteer Holiday Party at La Mirada on the evening of December 1, 2017. Invitations and more details to follow!

4. Please Save the Date: 2017 President's Address to the Community

The 11<sup>th</sup> Annual President's Address to the Community will take place on Friday, April 28, 2017 at the Monterey Marriott from 11:00am-1:30pm. More information will follow.

#### **COLLEGE SUPPORT**

1. Faculty & Staff Advancement Awards (FASA) Fall 2016 Cycle

The MPC Foundation received 18 FASA proposals in the Fall Cycle, collectively requesting \$51,693.44. The FASA Advisory Group met and will present a recommendation to the Foundation Board of Directors at its October meeting to award 14 proposals a total of \$23,024.44.

#### **ADMINISTRATION**

- 1. The next Foundation Board Meeting will be Wednesday, October 19, 2016.
- 2. At the end of 2016, three board members will complete their terms on the Foundation Board of Directors: Nolan Kennedy, Bill Doolittle, and Sharon Larson. The Nominating Advisory Group is bringing three new candidates forward to join the Board in January 2017; names will be announced following Board approval on October 19<sup>th</sup>.

# Governing Board Report for Student Services

Presented by:
Dr. Kim McGinnis, Vice President for Student Services
October 26, 2016

## Access Resource Center (ARC)

ARC faculty and staff were in engaged in the following activities this past month:

- Counselors conducted presentations for PERS 10 classes,
- ARC faculty participated in the following professional development webinar: Autism Spectrum Disability,
- ARC staff participated in a planning meeting with local agencies regarding Self-Advocacy classes specific for students participating in there agency programs,
- ARC made a presentation to Business Division meeting regarding ARC Services and Q & A, and
- ARC is conducting Math Anxiety & Mindsets Workshops this semester.

#### **Athletics**

The Lobos football team is off to a 5-0 start and faces Cabrillo at home on Saturday October 15. The Lobos have had two conference players of the week, the most recent was quarterback Kody Steele for his performance against Merced College. The Alumni Association's annual barbecue will be held prior to the Cabrillo game in the Dance Building.

'Women's Volleyball currently holds a 9-3 record which includes wins over DeAnza, Skyline and Chabot colleges. Natalia Robinson leads the team in kills and Maria Deniz and Alyssa Flanary in assists.

Men's soccer recently completed a 1-1 tie with perennial conference champion and state ranked Hartnell College. This was the first conference point achieved for the men's team against Hartnell.

The new Lobos cross country teams are competing each week. The women recently achieved a 5th place finish in a meet at Golden Gate Park, placing higher than several much larger colleges. R' leesha Gooden-Fair recently gained a 9th place finish at a state-wide meet hosted by Fresno City College.

Tickets are on sale for the 3rd annual Lobos Booster Club Rubber Chicken Drop to be held November 5 at halftime of the Lobos football game versus Hartnell. Tickets can be purchased in the PE or MPC Foundation Office.

## Student Success & Equity

3SP added an option to the website for prospective students to "Take a Campus Tour." Prospective students can fill out an online form to request a guided tour and there's also available information about Guidebook so that they can download the app to their smart device and take a self-guided or virtual tour of MPC.

Assessments resume the week of September 17 for both the Monterey and the Marina campuses and the testing schedule is available at the assessment website.

Outreach to the local high schools continues and MPC has made presentations to more than 500 students at Pajaro Valley High School and Alisal High School. We've had a tour of the campus from Seaside Middle School's GEAR UP program,

The Career/Transfer Resource Center is taking a group of 21 students on a tour of the UCSC campus, Thursday, October 13. The UCSC and the CSUMB reps have begun their regular visits to the campus to answer students questions and assist them with transferring to those campus.

The CTRC offered a series of TAG (Transfer Admission Guarantee) Information Sessions and Application Workshops in conjunction with Counseling. September 7, 13, 22, & 28.

#### **CARE and CalWorks**

CARE and CalWorks facilitated a personal development workshop on September 28. The workshop focused on communication skills, titled: "Marginalizing vs. Mattering".

CARE and CalWorks collaborated with Student Health Services to provide a weekly Parenting Support Group for students. The support group is a new group that started in September 2016.

# Child Development Center

A four year monitoring and program review of the CDC was conducted by the Department of Education. It was a comprehensive review lasting five days. The consultant/auditor was quoted as saying, "The College has an outstanding program that is reflected in your description of the work that is being implemented in both programs. Additionally, the staffs as well as you are very dedicated to the program and families that are enrolled."

The CDC had an unannounced visit by Community Care Licensing. The program received glowing remarks. Licensing reviews the program every 3 years. They approved our expansion to 96 children (previously 78).

#### Veteran's Center

The Veterans Club will be volunteering at the Honor our Fallen run on Saturday, October 22<sup>nd</sup>.

MPC's Veteran Day event will be held on Wednesday, November 9<sup>th</sup> from 11:00am-2:00pm at the College Center.

The Veterans Club will be participating in the Salinas Veterans Day Parade on Friday, November 11th.

The Veterans Club is hosting a silent auction, Saturday, December 3<sup>rd</sup> at the Marina American Legion. Funds raised from the event will go toward graduation stoles and honor cords for all Veterans graduates.